Activities of the CAETS Noise Control Technology Committee

Three letters to EC Brussels (2011 March – June) 
The CAETS noise project aims at giving political bodies impartial advice concerning possibilities and barriers to lower the noise emissions from the world's major noise sources.  As part of this work, the CAETS Noise Control Technology Committee, NCTC, has been engaged in the present work within EU on lower emission limits for road vehicles.  The EU Commission is preparing a proposal for new road vehicle noise emission limits to be presented for further political decisions during the autumn 2011.  Present emission limits have been unchanged for almost 20 years, a situation which has been strongly criticized due to the severe traffic noise situation with a high proportion of the EU population exposed to noise levels far above typical guideline values.  An additional problem with the noise emission regulation for road vehicles has also been the standardized test method which has been criticized for not being representative of normal driving.  A new and more relevant test method has now been developed and used during the past few years to produce a database to enable well-founded further steps.  On behalf of the EU Commission the Dutch bureau, TNO, has then investigated different options for new emission limit values.  The CAETS NCTC has thoroughly studied the different options and given its advice during the spring 2011 according to the following three letters to key persons in the EU Commission.
1. 2011 March 11:  Participation in experts’ support for stricter EU vehicle noise emission standards 
2. 2011 May 02:  Recommended stricter noise limit values on vehicles for European roads 
3. 2011 June 05:  Again recommended stricter noise limit values on vehicles for European roads 
